
 
 

Memo 
To: Residents and families of Germantown Home 

From: Dameica Rockingham, NHA 

Cc:              Pamela Howard, VP of Healthcare Services 

Date: 03/27/2023 

Re: Philadelphia Water Alert 

Greetings Germantown Home Residents, Families and Friends, 

As you know, the Philadelphia Water Department has released an alert regarding the 
spilling of latex products into the Delaware River in the vicinity of Bristol Township, PA. 
We wanted to let you know that the Germantown Home will not be impacted by this 
spill.  

As you can see from the map below, our zip code, 19119, is in the “Green” area which 
will not be impacted by the spill. Further, Germantown Home is on the Schuylkill 
River water line, so at no time will we be using any water from Delaware River.  

This means we are all clear to use the water in the facility. The facility has been 
supplying water to the staff and residents uninterrupted and will continue to do so. If 
need be, we are prepared to support our facility.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please call Ruth Wheeler, Director of Nursing, at 
(215) 848-3306, extension 4423 or Dameica Rockingham, Nursing Home Administrator, 
at (215) 848-3306, extension 4298. 

Thank you, 

Dameica Rockingham, LNHA 

 


